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Held __________________________ 20 ___ _ 
The meeting of the Auburn Township Board of Trustees was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by 

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mario Manacci. 

Motion by Michael S. Troyan seconded by Eugene T. McCune Jr. to approve the 
minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees held on November 20, 2023. 
VOTE: Troyan, yes; McCune, yes; Cavanagh, yes. The motion passed. 

GUESTS: 

Mario Manacci, A VFD Corporation President, presented the 2024 Fire Contract to the 
Board of Trustees for review prior to the County Prosecutor's review. Mr. Manacci gave a report 
listing the following FEMA/Mico Grants applied for and received in 202 3: 

• $180,000 granted for 26 air packs with masks that have a 15 year life span.
• $ 90,000 granted for battery powered extraction tools. The benefit to battery powered is

not having to rely on hydraulic hoses and generators.

He reported they have received $362,9 1 7.00 in grant money over the past 3 years. This includes 
training grants. 

REPORTS: 

Frank Kitko, Zoning Inspector, gave a zoning report reflecting 4 applications 
processed in the month of November. He explained that variance requests that get denied by the 
Zoning Board of Appeals can progress slowly once turned over to our Prosecutor and the 
Chardon Courts. 

Mr. Kitko removed advertising signs throughout the township from the road right-of­
way. There was discussion between the Zoning Inspector and some residents regarding an issue 
on Messenger Road. He assured them he is monitoring the situation. 

Emerick P. Gordon, Township Highway Superintendent, gave the following report 
for November: 

• November saw 2 weather events that required 4 rounds of plowing and or
salting. A total of 12 1 tons of deicing material was used. This brings the
monthly average usage for November to 95 tons. We currently have~ 18 79
tons of road salt in our dome.

• Capital improvement projects for 2024 are being reviewed with the Geauga
County Engineers. Edinboro Ln. has been added to the proposed paving list
as per my discussions with Trustee P.J. Cavanagh and their office. Utilizing
the OPWC grant of $250,000 and interest free loan of$150,000 payable
within the lifecycle of the OPWC funded roads, this will bring the mileage of
resurfacing to 2.64 miles and be below the $700,000 budget as current
numbers indicate. Any balance of budgeted funds will bl: earmarked for the
reconstruction of Moreland Phase 11 subdivision scheduled for the 2025
construction season. Drainage and culverts will be addressed next spring /
summer where needed.

• Patching was done on various roads and the asphalt hot box loaded with cold
patch to prepare for winter potholes. One ditching project was finished on
White Oak Dr. completing our residential ditching request list for the season.
Any additional requests will be added to the list for next years' service.

• The new Western Star single axle dump truck should be ready for delivery
before month's end and available for winter service.

Michael S. Troyan had no report. 

Eugene T. McCune Jr. reported an electrical issue with the florescent lights at Town 
Hall. We are waiting for a quote from an electrician to fix it. Trustee McCune noted he will be 
attending the DARE Graduation at Kenston on Thursday, Dec. 14th-
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